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Dear all
As promised, I am writing with the next chunk of information about possible wider opening of the school for some pupils on the 1st June. Whilst I appreciate that the information is not relevant for all families, it may become so if the Government’s stated ambition of all primary school pupils attending for a month before the Summer Holidays is achieved.
Thank you if you have responded to our request for information about the wider opening. We are currently working our way through the responses, taking account of requests and sibling links. I need to tell you now that the overwhelming preference has been to attend school on Monday and Tuesday. However, in order to achieve ‘pods’ of no more than 15 children, we will not be able to meet all of your preferences. My apologies.  A letter confirming when your child will be able to attend will be with you on Friday.
In order to make essential social distancing possible for you and your family at drop off and collection times, the following will be in place:
        Staggered start: you may arrive anytime between 8.45am and 9.30am. The gates to all areas will be open for all of this time, including the entrances from Totteridge Recreation Ground. Please don’t be late as we will not be able to allow children to come into school via the main doors. The offices and main corridor will be a child free zone to minimise risk to those working there
        Staggered collection: you may collect your child anytime between 2.45pm and 3.20pm. Again all gates will be open throughout this time
[bookmark: _GoBack]        If you are dropping of a child in Year 1, or to the Year 3 classroom as you are bringing your child to the childcare facility, please walk through the quadrangle gate and approach the outside door to the relevant class.
        Please walk to school if you can as this will mean fewer problems with close contact with others when parking cars
        If possible, year 6 children should walk to school on their own. If you need to walk with your child, please say goodbye at the entrance to the school site to help make social distancing easier for those who must come on to site
        Do not allow your Year 6 child to walk with their friends; the temptation to gravitate to each other will be too much for them to resist and they mix with children from another ‘pod’.
        In order to keep staff safe, you will need to remain 2 metres away from all doors to classrooms. Mr Goddard has done a wonderful job of putting down yellow tape to show where you should stand in order to maintain social distancing. Out of respect for staff, please do not cross these lines
        This does mean that your child will need to walk independently from you to the member of staff at the door. I know that this has the potential to be a difficult and emotional time, but if your child is not able to leave you independently, you will have to take your child home with you
        It is essential that you remain on the school site for the shortest possible time. Sadly, even after not seeing friends for 9 weeks, social distancing must be followed and it won’t be possible to have a catch up in the usual way. Please do not arrive before 8.45am so that you can arrive and take your child straight to class. Likewise do not arrive before 2.45pm in the afternoon
This information will all be summarised later in the week, but I thank you for taking the time to read this and prepare for the future. 
Very best wishes
Clare Pankhania 
 






